
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
MEETING MINUTES 

September 16, 2015 
6:00 P.M. 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT:   STAFF/OTHER PRESENT: 
Richard Scott-Harper, Chairman  Steven Brown, Township Manager 
David Connors, Vice Chairman   Vicki Kushto, Township Solicitor  
Robert Hittinger    20 audience members 
Michael Pickel     
Robert Weer            
  
    

I. CALL TO ORDER  
 The Board of Supervisors held a public hearing beginning at 6:00 p.m. and ending at 
8:10 p.m.. Mr. Scott Harper opened the Board of Supervisors meeting at 8:10 p.m. after the 
conclusion of a public hearing to consider an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance that 
would modify the definition of “indoor recreation”. 
      

II. FIRST BUSINESS   
  Mr. Scott Harper said he would like some time to consider the testimony this 
evening and not make a decision tonight. He would like to hold another meeting. Mr. 
Hittinger and Mr. Pickel agreed. 
 
Ms. Kushto stated it is acceptable to discuss a possible decision and/or make a decision at 
another meeting, which could be a regular meeting or a special meeting that would have to 
be advertised. The Board indicated they wanted to hold a special meeting in order to 
provide enough time for the discussion and decision. Ms. Kushto also noted that if the 
Board wanted to make changes to the proposed amendment, the revised definition would 
have to go back through the review process. 
 
After a discussion of dates, the Board selected September 24, 2015 at 6 p.m. for the date and 
time of the meeting. 
 
Ms. Melanie Keller, owner of a day care business, asked what would or could happen at 
that meeting. Mr. Scott Harper said he did not know what would be decided but the Board 
could approve the proposed amendment as presented, they could deny it or they may 
decide to make changes to it. 
 

III.  ADJOURMENT  
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 



Steven C. Brown 
Township Manager 


